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Minutes of the meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee of the Parish Council held on Monday 26th February 2024 at 7.00pm. This meeting was held in the Claydon Room.
PRESENT
 In the Chair:

Nick Spenceley
Councillors:

Simon Burwood 

Mike Hall



Anne Beale 


Michael Edwards



Nikki Swindle


Colin Edmond



Dieter Parry  
Officers:
Amanda Hilton -Clerk 
Apologies:          
0
Absent:
0
Public                     1
It was noted that this meeting was being recorded. 
23/386
Chairmans Welcome 

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
23/387
Apologies 



There were none received.
23/388
Minutes 



Members considered approving the minutes of the last meeting held on 

Monday 22nd January 2024 were received. It was RESOLVED the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 22nd January 2024 be approved and confirmed.
23/389
Interests

Cllrs Spenceley, Burwood and Swindle all confirmed they are District Council Ward members. Cllr Beale declared she is a volunteer for Maldon and District Community Voluntary Service.
23/390
Public Participation.

Jean Blair thanked the Parish Council for its continued support with tackling the litter around the parish and said the medals given to those children in attendance were a nice touch. Jean confirmed that she had attended the Walk for Wellbeing which was a positive activity for the community. Jean confirmed that she volunteered for the Thursday Lunch Club and this group was of vital importance to its members. Jean confirmed that the Lunch Club was a lifeline for the guest and again thanked the Parish Council for taking over the responsibility of the club to ensure that it could continue and said she was very pleased and proud to be part of it.

The Chairman thanked Jean for her support and confirmed the lunch club would not be able to function without the volunteers.

A general discussion was held, and it was agreed that the Clerk would work on new Terms of Reference for the lunch club. 
23/391
Plantation Hall.

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members received an update from the Clerk on the changes in 

Fire Safety Legislation and noted the Fire Evacuation Procedures for

Plantation Hall had been amended.

Members noted the Clerk had purchased a motion sensor for the community space following the resolution made at the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 19th February 2024. 

     b) 
Members considered quotation to replace the condensate pump for the 


meeting room air conditioning unit at a cost of £195.00 plus VAT. Cllr N 

Spenceley PROPOSED to replace the condensate pump for the meeting 

room air conditioning unit at a cost of £195.00 plus VAT. SECONDED by



Cllr BURWOOD. It was RESOLVED to replace the condensate pump for 


the meeting room air conditioning unit at a cost of £195.00 plus VAT. 


     c)  Members noted the extension had been completed and the Clerk was 


working with the Architect and Quantity Surveyor with regards to a 


discrepancy between the agreed Value Engineering Cost and the final



bill amount. 

Members noted the Clerk had made enquiries for costs to



have a push button entry system to the main door and would report back 



to members when quotations had been received.



Members considered cost to replace and add additional anti climb spikes

at a cost of £2884.50 plus VAT, It was RESOLVED not to replace or 



add additional anti climb spikes but to look into replacing the anti-climb 



spikes at the side of the building. 

d)  Members noted Cllr Burwood had provided feedback on the website.

Members were asked to review the website and update the Clerk accordingly. 


      e) Members noted reports had been received that youths had made a hole



in the boundary hedge and the Clerk had liaised with the groundsman to 



propose necessary works required to block the hole up. 


      f)  Members note the Clerk was still waiting on quotations to replace/repair



the bench at the bottom of the steps to King George V Field. Members 



noted one of the groundsmen had declined the offer to quote due to the



work involved. 


      g) Member noted the oval shape planting area at the front of the community 



space was due to be planted up.

23/392
Amenity Areas

a) Members considered any actions to be taken.

Members noted the Clerk and Cllr Parry attended Green Lane to look at an inspection cover following a call from a local resident and whilst there it was noted a boundary fence was damaged and in ill repair. This fence is not the responsibility of the Parish Council, but the Clerk confirmed she would liaise with the Community Engagement Officer to carry out a wellbeing check on the resident. 
            b) Members received an update from the Clerk with regards to Honey Bee  

Orchard and a discussion was held. The Clerk recommended a Working



Group be formed to take this matter forward. It was RESOLVED to form


a working group with the Community Engagement Officer, Cllr Swindle, 


Cllr Spenceley and Cllr Edwards as members. 


        c) Members considered actions to be taken with regards to the damaged 



 bench at Holloway Road as reported by Cllr Burwood. The Clerk 



 confirmed the bench had been made safe by removing the damaged 



 rotting timbers. Members RESOLVED to replace the damaged rotting 



 timbers. 


       d) Members were reminded members, the Parish Council is responsible for

St Andrews Closed Church Yard. Members noted the Clerk and the Groundsman had met with the Church Warden to discuss some concerns with various trees. Members noted the Clerk recommended a tree survey be undertaken and any works identified be carried out during the next financial year. The Clerk recommended the Parish Council continue to forge a relationship with the warden. It was RESOLVED the Clerk arrange for a tree survey to be undertaken. 

23/393
Groundsmen Contracts

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken.
Members noted the replacement bin had been ordered for the canal path.
23/394
Improvements within the Parish 

a) Members considered any issues and actions to be taken. 
Members considered a request from Cllr Parry to plant bulbs along the grass verge at Lawling Avenue. Cllr Burwood suggested the Heybridge Blackwater Rotary Club could donate some bulbs.

      b) Members actioned a delivery route for distribution of wheelie bin speed  

          awareness stickers.

23/395
Heybridge Helping Hand

a) Members noted the Financial and Administration Officer had applied for a further £2000 in funding for food provision support. Members noted the allocated Heybridge Helping Hand budget was being spent of replenishing the Heybridge Helping Hand table. 
b) Members noted, the Lunch Club Volunteers had been updated with the plans to hand over the day-to-day management of the club the Parish Council. 
23/396
Future Meetings
a) The next meeting of the Planning Committee will be held on Monday 4th March 2024 at 7.30pm.

b) The next meeting of the Events Committee will be held on Monday 11th March 2024 at 7.30pm 

c)The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday 18th March 2024 at 7.30pm. 

d) The next meeting of the Environment and Facilities Committee will be held on Monday 25th March 2024 at 7.00pm.

The meeting closed at 8.05pm
Signed 
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